Telegram from the Department of State to the Mission in Geneva
Washington, August 16, 1964, 1:03 p.m.
426. For Acheson from Under Secretary Ball. In reflecting on our recent spate of communications, I wonder if you would agree that the scenario now looks like this:
1.
Presidential letters as amended are going to Inonu and Papandreou today. Papandreou letter should be at hand for review of situation in which Sossides is presumably engaged in Athens.
2.
Hopefully UK will try to crank up Guarantor Powers’ action to prevent Cypriot military involvement with Soviet Union.
3.
Acheson to resume negotiations with Greeks as soon as Sossides returns—hopefully Monday or Tuesday.
4.
If after Sossides returns negotiations still look on brink of failure, we would advise Papandreou and Inonu that we regard NATO Foreign Ministers’ meeting as urgent next step.
5.
Depending on response of Papandreou and Inonu, we would call Foreign Ministers’ meeting at which we would make the points outlined in your teletype; namely,
(a)
demand no US equipment used by either side.
(b)
point regarding Section 5 NAT.
(c)
advance concurrence by other NATO members that Greece and Turkey should delegate you to arbitrate remaining unagreed elements of settlement.
6.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We would seek NATO support for Guarantor Powers démarche to Cyprus.
7.
We wish to give further thought to emphasis on London-Zurich treaties before deciding whether they should be raised in NATO. 
Rusk

